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In this issue:

· Councilmember Richard Alarcon Appointed to the Los Angeles City Council Transportation Committee
· CTC Trade Corridor Working Group Meeting
· KPCC Interview regarding Metro’s Fare Proposal 

· Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Update


	Councilmember Richard Alarcon Appointed to the Los Angeles City Council Transportation Committee

Los Angeles City Council President Eric Garcetti recently appointed Councilmember Richard Alarcon to the City Council Transportation Committee.  Councilmember Alarcon replaced Councilmember Herb Wesson on the committee.  The committee appointment was made effective May 14th, 2007.  Councilmember Alarcon was elected to represent the District 7 in the San Fernando Valley, replacing Senator Alex Padilla.

CTC Trade Corridor Working Group Meeting

The California Transportation Commission (CTC) held its Trade Corridor Working Group meeting on Friday, May 18, 2007 directly across from the BNSF Rail Yard at the Old Santa Fe Depot in San Bernardino.   As the sound and vibrations of trains moving containerized freight rocked the room, State Senator Alan Lowenthal, Center for Community Action and Environmental Justice Executive Director Penny Newman, and South Coast Air Quality Management District Executive Officer Barry Wallerstein each made presentations to CTC Chair James Ghielmetti, Commissioner Kirk Lindsey, Commissioner Bob Alvarado, and Commissioner Joseph Tavaglione.  

After the presentations, CTC Executive Director John Barna facilitated input on key criteria for a sustainable goods movement program, focusing mostly on systematic approaches and geographic considerations.  The principle concept discussed was to avoid a "one-size-fits-all" approach by allowing decision makers in each corridor to decide which projects should be funded.   Geographically, seaports, land ports, air ports, and connecting roads and rail lines were discussed as the focus of the program.  

In response to the presentations and discussions, it was again made clear that the Commissioners present were not inclined to distribute the Trade Corridor funds in a manner that will properly address Southern California's needs.  The next meeting was set for June 15, 2007 at the Port of Oakland.

KPCC Interview regarding Metro’s Fare Proposal

Media Relations staff was interviewed as part of KPCC’s Larry Mantel Show this morning regarding Metro’s proposed fare changes.  Staff reported that Metro’s operating deficit is projected at $104 million in FY 08 and unless something is done to generate additional operating revenue, it will grow to $1.8 billion over the next 10 years.  Staff also reported that Metro currently only collects 24 percent of operating revenues from the farebox, with taxpayers in the region subsiding 76 percent of the costs.  Media Relations staff also conducted interviews with Spanish language television station Ch. 34 and Korean TV.  Stories are expected to air later tonight.

Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Update

Media relations distributed a news release this afternoon noting that Metro construction crews will begin street restoration work on Alameda Street, between First and Ducommun streets, in downtown Los Angeles.  Work is scheduled to begin Wednesday, May 23 as construction for the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension continues moving forward.
The work is scheduled from 6:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Monday to Friday and will include construction of curb and gutter, sidewalks, driveway, crosswalk, wheelchair ramps, bus pad, and pavement.  This work also includes storm drain relocation on the northwest corner of Alameda and First streets.  Residents should expect parking restrictions on Alameda and First streets.  Flaggers will redirect pedestrian traffic within the work area.  Driveway to a city parking lot will remain open until track is being installed.  Emergency vehicle access will be maintained at all times.
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